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Dear Landmarks Commission, 
 
I am Will Bothfeld, the homeowner at 302 Lathrop St, applying for a permit to build a garage in 
northwest corner of our reverse-corner lot.  We moved to this property in April 2019, and with 
the wet spring, began getting water in our basement.  We decided to replace an outbuilding in 
order to remove a hazardous tree, and remove the existing deck to create more greenspace for 
our two small children to play safely as many community spaces are closed.   
 
We plan to build a two car garage in the back corner of our lot, as described in the plans 
attached, that mirrors the trim and woodwork of our historic home.  We plan to create a 
raingarden behind the garage to prevent run off, and landscape to prevent water from entering 
and damaging our home, while creating gardening space. 

 
(The rest of the deck has since been removed) 
 
I am very much looking forward to a place to safely park off street, especially with the 
upcoming winter, as there is very limited parking near our home.  The garage will be a bike and 
tool workshop for myself and the kids, with storage above for camping and boating equipment.  
I very excited for a driveway for our sons Augie and Sidney to learn to play basketball and to 
rollerblade. 
 
Thank you for considering our application. 
 
Sincerely, 
-Will Bothfeld 
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